
 

CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: July 7, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Oakwood Cemetery – Possible T-Mobile Grant 

 

DISCUSSION: 

Alison Michels and Keith Wieland contacted us to apply for a T-Mobile Grant through the City of 
Independence Parks & Recreation Department for Oakwood Cemetery. 

Attached are the documents submitted to the City for this potential grant application. We would like to 
discuss with the Council whether they believe this is a direction the City should pursue. 

The committee also provides a budget summary. It should be noted that these budget numbers are not 
from the City’s official accounting of funds, etc. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends discussion of this topic. No action is needed at this meeting, as any decision items 
needed would be brought forward to a City Council meeting for approval. 

 


